Minutes of
City of Creedmoor
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
Closed Session
March 1, 2016
5:30 p.m.

Upon a motion by Commissioner Wilkins; seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Mims, and receiving a unanimous vote, the
Board moved into closed session as per NCGS 143-318.11(4) regarding economic development and matters related
to the location or expansion of industry or business.

Present were Mayor Darryl D. Moss, Mayor Pro Tem Del Mims, Commissioner Thomas Jackson, Commissioner
Herman Wilkerson, Commissioner Ernie Anderson, and Commissioner Archer Wilkins. Also present were City
Manager Michael P. Bonfield, City Clerk Kathleen McCorkle, and City Attorney Lori Dutra.

Stem Mayor Renee Green, attorney Robert Hornik, and engineer Cliff Credle presented information to the Board
pertaining to the town of Stem’s potential annexation of 250 acres of property at Hester and Brogden Roads for

commercial recreational use, a portion of which lies closer to Creedmoor and Butner than to Stem.

The annexation is project-specific, and Mayor Green noted that the proposed use of the property would be of
benefit not only to Stem, but to all of southern Granville County.

After brief discussion and clarification, the board unanimously offered no opposition to the annexation of said
property to the Town of Stem.

At 6:01 p.m., upon a motion by Commissioner Wilkins; seconded by Commissioner Anderson, and receiving a

unanimous vote, the Board returned to regular session.

Darryl D’.’Wﬁﬁs, Mayor
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